
Conservation Commission Meeting Minutes 
Tuesday, October 12, 2010 
 
In attendance:  Commission members: Dena DeSena, Chair, Dick Bauman, Marti 
Blair, Judy Dooley 
 
Town Planner:  Maureen O’Meara 
Town Council Liaison: Jessica Sullivan 
 
1. Meeting was called to order at 7:05 p.m. 
 
2. Minutes of September meeting were reviewed and approved. 
 
3. There were no citizen comments. 
 
4. Correspondence: Cottrell bushes in Whaleback were removed by Public 

Works. 
 
5. Online Mapping project was reviewed. 
 
6. Trail improvement projects were discussed. Question of a boardwalk at 

Whale Back and how much money to invest in the Two Lights Trail as it 
serves many people. 

 
7. There is 8,000  in the annual greenbelt budget. Discussion about using 

some of this for annual maintenance projects such as the Spurwink Bridge 
and send it out to bid. 

 
 Corrections were made to the Annual Trail Maintenance Plan. 
 
8. Reviewed Planning Board agenda. 
 
 1.  Dr. Johnson’s amendment to an addition. 
 
 2.  Change in the Rules of Procedure allowing more public comments. 

Following the same lines as the Town Council. The procedure will also be 
followed by the Conservation Commission. 

 
9. Monthly trail walk will be Sunday, October 17th at Gull Crest. 
 
Meeting Adjourned at 10:00 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 



 
Judy Dooley 
Conservation Commission Acting Secretary 


